From: Barry Corrigan <Barry.Corrigan@rod.ie>

Sent: Friday, October 27, 2023 2:26 PM

To: Niamh Thornton <n.thornton@pleanala.ie>

Cc: Finan Michael <Michael.Finan@irishrail.ie>; Victoria da Silva Pereira
<Victoria.dS.Pereira@rod.ie>; Alexander Byrne <Alexander.Byrne@irishrail.ie>
Subject: DART+ West Railway Order - ABP Reference: ABP —314232-22

Dear Niamh
Please find attached a response to your letter of 23™ October 2023.
| would e grateful if you could confirm receipt of my email.

Regards
Barry

Barry Corrigan
Chartered Environmentalist
Director

Roughan & O’Denovan | consulting engineers

Arena House, Arena Road, Sandyford, Dublin 18, Ireland
t +353 (0} 1 294 0800

m +353 {0)87 6410642

www.rod.ie
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(IE

Ms Niamh Thornton Céras lompair Eireann
An Bord Pleanala Heuston Station

61-64 Marlborough Street Dublin 8

Dublin 1 Staisiun Heuston

D01 V902 Baile Atha Cliath 8

Laithredn Gréasdin/Web: www.dartplus.ie
Tel: +353 1 823 5127

Email: DARTWest@irishrail.ie

ABP Reference: ABP — 314232-22

Re: Application for DART+ West Railway Order — Dublin City Centre to Maynooth and M3
Parkway

Dear Ms Thornton,

| am writing to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 23rd October 2023 relating to the Update to
the Natura Impact Statement which was submitted to the Board at the recent DART+ West Oral
Hearing.

I can confirm that Coras lompair Eireann (CIE) / larnréd Eireann (IE) will publish the ‘Update to the
Natura Impact Statement’ as per your request. We are currently arranging printing of the document,
arrangement of venues for public display and the placement of the newspaper notices. We
anticipate that the publication will take place within the next 2 weeks and will submit the relevant
documentation to An Board Pleanala as soon as same are avaitable.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require anything further.

Yours sincerely Dated

,,/%/;L'

27th day of October 3022

Michael Finan
DART+ West Programme Manager



